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Dear Mr Chadwick 
 
Ref : 20/01122/F and 20/01747/F Change of use of Land to 18 Traveller Pitches with 
associated operational development 
  

CPRE Oxfordshire object to planning applications 20/01122/F and 20/01747/F for the change 

of use of land at Widnell Lane, Piddington, to provision of 18 traveller site pitches.  Although 

these are two separate applications, as they are on adjoining sites, we believe that 
consideration of them together better reflects their impact.  We support the objection raised by 

Piddington Parish Council.      

 

Cherwell District Council sets out the criteria for determining the suitability of sites for location 

of travelling sites in their current local plan (Policy BSC 6).  The applications meet the 

geographical criteria of being within 3km of a category A village (Arncott), but as stated by 

Piddington Parish Council, Arncott is not the most sustainable category A village.     Neither 

health and education provision (criterias a and b within policy BSC 6) is available at Arncott 

with the nearest full time GP surgery and secondary school located over 5 miles away in 

Bicester.   

 

With regards to other criteria, there is a question mark over the degree of flood risk       
(criteria c ).  Whilst the developers have claimed that the area is an area of low flood risk, this 

is challenged by the Parish Council as the site is within 1km of the River Ray floodplain and 

the proposals from the developers in relation to pitches and circulation areas could exacerbate 

any flood risk further.   

 

There is the potential of noise from the nearby Piddington Training Area (criteria e) which will 

impact on the provision of a satisfactory living environment (criteria g ) along with the relative 

remoteness of the proposed traveller site pitches, which are some distance from the village.  

There is also a question make over the grading of the land (criteria h) and the Council should 

satisfy itself that it is not at least of grade 3 (good quality) since the National Planning Policy 

Framework advises against development on this level of grade of land. 

 
Questions have also been raised regarding the adequacy of the current number of traveller 

sites within Cherwell District Council (criteria j) with the developers claiming that this 

application is meeting an unmet need.  However Cherwell’s Planning Policy team have 

concluded that there is “sufficient supply of gipsy and traveller pitches based on the most up 

to date evidence”. 

 

 

Matthew Chadwick, Senior Planning Officer 
Cherwell District Council 
Bodicote House, Bodicote 
Banbury 
Oxon 
OX15 4AA 
 
7 September 2020 
 
 
 
 
 




